THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

NOVEMBER 12, 1971

The council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular monthly meeting on the above date with all members present. The newly elected Reeve, Harold D. Earl, opened the meeting at 10 a.m.

It was moved by Ben Klassen, seconded by G.P.Goossen that the minutes of October 8th meeting be adopted as read.

W.F.Recksiedler-Ben Klassen;

That we authorize Edward Funk and Henry Hildebrand to attend the school for operators of "Champion" motor graders, to be held on November 16th at the Dept. of Highways Building, Winnipeg, and expenses connected therewith be paid by the municipality.

M.A.Caron-A.K.Fast: That we make a donation of \$50.00 to the Morris Community Chamber of Commerce, who is sponsoring the annual Christmas party for the children of Morris and District.

Ben Klassen-Gib Cretton: That we agree to share the cost of life saving drugs required by Menno Derksen of Lowe Farm, on a 50-50 basis with the Manitoba Health Department.

M.A.Caron-G.P.Goossen: That the expense allowance for attending the Union of Manitoba Municipalities convention be set at \$30.00 per day per delegate.

W. F. Recksiedler-Ben Klassen: That the Rural Municipality of Morris hereby agrees to guarantee their share of the 10% of local finances required for the construction of the proposed Altona & District Home Care Centre.

Gib Cretton-Ben Klassen: That the accounts as approved by the Finance Committee for \$32,993.32 be passed for payment.

A petition from R.W.Pfrimmer and others was received requesting 2 drain culverts at the SE 20-6-2W, which he had before the new ditch and dike was constructed.

It was felt that adequate provisions of culverts had been made for ratepayers along this drain.

Right-of-way purchases along the River Lot (or Jenkins) drain) were to be paid at an early date.

Manitoba Telephone System was to be contacted to have the telephone wires lying on the side of the road South of Sec. 22-5-1 E removed.

Invitations by various Equipment companies were received to visit them while attending the municipal convention.

Minister of Highways informed that the street systems in the villages of Lowe Farm, Rosenort and Sperling, as shown on attached maps, had been approved for grant-in-aid.

A Special Meeting was called for Monday, November 22nd, to discuss the Watershed District proposed, with members of the Water Control Branch of the government.

The Meeting adjourned.

₩ - U2 - 14 9 F